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September 29: Quarterly Assembly
October 6: The Rotary Learning Center with Amy Hopkins
October 12: Club Board Meeting
October 13: Salvation Army with Lt. Commander Brent Rinehart

We Meet at
Covenant Presbyterian Church

1000 East Morehead
(Fellowship Hall, Room 205)

or

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/
86842326040 

Meeting ID: 868 4232 6040

CelebratingCelebratingCelebrating      75 years.75 years.75 years.
Established 1948.Established 1948.Established 1948.

We need a team for Friday meetings to help us run
the meetings efficiently. Please sign up and help us
ensure our meetings are well run and fun.

Please help us fill our speaker calendar!

Please note that we will be meeting in the larger room
(Room 207AB) for this Friday‘s meeting because the church
will be making repairs in our regular room.

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70a0e4faeaa23a6f85-program#/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdoNTSHlX3w7iiT8gitucHUNf3H8aqdCXUwbuQ7kpIGVxtzVw/viewform
https://www.covenantpresby.org/
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86842326040
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86842326040


Club Anniversaries

 September Birthdays

Giving

As we all know, Florida was hit very hard by Hurricane
Idalia. All eight Districts came together and collaborated to
fill one disaster relief website for Florida. Please see this
link if you are interested in contributing in any way.

Give Here

We are all proud to be members of District 7680 and we are doing some
remarkable things around the District. One of our biggest challenges is ensuring
we have continuity in our projects and alignment with our areas of interest. In
addition, we need to understand what your interests are as people of action so
that we can help align those interests with needs.

Earlier this year, we asked all Rotarians in the District to respond to a short
questionnaire which asked for your honest responses to questions like: • What
your hobbies are • Experience on corporate or non-profit Boards • Your most
enjoyable community service project • Your proficiency in certain skills • Your top
three areas of focus • Your interest in Presidential initiatives • Your interest in
serving in a District roleUnfortunately, the response to this survey has not been
as robust as we would have liked. For us as a District to actively engage in work
or projects or other types of service that’s meaningful to us, we honestly need
your help and input.

So that’s what your District Leadership team is seeking now. We are all busy and
we are all volunteers, but we cannot engage in more meaningful and fulfilling
activities until we better understand what you want.

If you have already taken the survey, we are very grateful. If you have not, please
help us chart our course and achieve more impact by taking 15 minutes to
complete the survey. Your participation in this small act can help us grow the
impact of District 7680.

We intend to publish the results of this survey during the month of October.
With that in mind, we ask that you help us by completing this survey prior to
October 7, 2023.

Link To Survey (google Doc)
Dilworth Charities

1 Ahmed Kamel
11 Davis Bandi
13 Cheryl Banks-Barber
15 Jessie Colburn Merrill
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President Darrell Bonapart
President Elect Amarja Webb
President Nominee TBD
Immediate Past President Jenny Kendrick
Treasurer Joy Rucker
Secretary Rebekah Taff
Director Howard Castleman
Director Kelly Cates
Director David Hodgkins
Director Bob Teague

Impact Chair Choice Gray
Impact Treasurer Allison Burkett
Impact Secretary Dawn Peterson

Contact Information:
PO Box 30473
Charlotte NC 28230
dilworthrotary@gmail.com
http://www.dilworthrotary.org

Michael Deeb (3 yrs)
Amarja Webb (3 yrs)
Charlie Seaman (4 yrs)
Alan Loeser (5 yrs)

Foundation Giving - including Polio Plus

CART Fund

Click on yellow links to give online..
If writing a check, please make it to
"Diworth Charities" with a note to
which fund you are giving to.

Barbara Horstmann (5 yrs)
Kevin Kendrick (6 yrs)
Jenny Kendrick (6 yrs)

https://rotaryfl.org/
https://rotaryfl.org/rotary-florida-disaster-relief/
https://www.paypal.com/donate/?hosted_button_id=6C4K2SDUY8FUG&fbclid=IwAR1WY1tdcNf9lx5mNu45ZK3H7-YLRzoBFvOtKfactQkeFhrepBgMRpr-HCI
https://www.paypal.com/donate/?hosted_button_id=6C4K2SDUY8FUG&fbclid=IwAR1WY1tdcNf9lx5mNu45ZK3H7-YLRzoBFvOtKfactQkeFhrepBgMRpr-HCI
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScjrkuu5OzLThez0YJEy49jxlvKUexiOix4P-z0rwwShlvSSQ/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScjrkuu5OzLThez0YJEy49jxlvKUexiOix4P-z0rwwShlvSSQ/viewform
https://www.paypal.com/donate/?hosted_button_id=GE4W7LLDGAM26
mailto:dilworthrotary@gmail.com
http://www.dilworthrotary.org/
https://www.rotary.org/en/donate
http://www.cartfund.org/cart/donations/
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https://www.canva.com/design/DAFvwl_91gs/niu14tX1AWKQxX_JaguRXQ/view?utm_content=DAFvwl_91gs&utm_campaign=share_your_design&utm_medium=link&utm_source=shareyourdesignpanel


MID-ATLANTIC 

(RLI) 
Upcoming Events (partial list): 

ROTARY LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE 

https://midatlanticrli.org 

• September 25 & 27: Virtual Part 1 

• September 30: Durham, NC 

• October 14: Kernersville, NC 

• October 14: Jacksonville, NC 

• October 16 & 18: Virtual—Parts 2 & 3

• October 24 & 25: Virtual—Part 1 

• November 18: Lewisburg, WV 

• January 6: Kannapolis, NC 

ALL ROTARY MEMBERS 
WELCOME AT ANY EVENT

 

7680 

 
Scan here for more infor-
mation or click link below: 
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https://midatlanticrli.org/
https://midatlanticrli.org/
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Dr. Sonja Chisolm and  Octavia Spencer gave a lively presentation with an extended question and answer
session to cover all that they do at Precious Hands. The members thoroughly enjoyed this presentation.

 Click here for presentation slides.

Click here for meeting video. Click here for
Business
Proposal.

Rotary has designated October as Economic and
Community Development Month. During this
month, Rotary members focus on growing local
economies. They use their vocations to support
the economy and their communities. 

Rotary's work begins in the community. They
support investments in people to create lasting
economic improvement. For example, in
Afghanistan, Rotary members opened a girls'
school to break the cycle of poverty.

https://video.wixstatic.com/video/c45fb0_f918d8048cfc4162bfa30ce4278df412/1080p/mp4/file.mp4
https://video.wixstatic.com/video/c45fb0_f918d8048cfc4162bfa30ce4278df412/1080p/mp4/file.mp4
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yLUNSEdo0tQ
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yLUNSEdo0tQ
https://c45fb05e-a628-4291-a0f5-1b69e5de3425.usrfiles.com/ugd/c45fb0_45c7f7551c4b4fb7b979d0f5d8e54ba7.pdf


We are talking membership in Rotary District 7680! Ready, Set, Grow! One workshop in five locations.
Rotary members recharged their batteries with great conversations and idea sharing along with
committing support for each other. COLLABORATION at its best! CAMARADERIE plus! Building
COMMUNITY within our district as we aim to grow our Rotary footprint. Today was a great day to Create
Hope in the World and it started with creating hope in our clubs.
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DG Debb Corbett

https://www.facebook.com/Rotary7680?__cft__[0]=AZUKCvpzC48b5frtLXwhkSX0K1ZCP8vLkSYm5svwlLDDXOcWFS0T5DTBGVGwX-yfU8oaamVgXpD6pLhHB9qgA4KsKFLoBIt2ICJbW2x_hzhDtGsM2FDwaDXXepmxm99cAWEe5Jlo_ZlK3KrG2G79QBze9wrROuTfpoxStoCZ_B7N8wFveGGO0RoOyf3_Al6Y-X0&__tn__=-]K-R


A day of Rotary is always a good day but it’s made even better when you get to hang out with other
Rotarians in Kings Mountain, NC to discuss attracting and engaging new Rotarians and retaining all
members! Intentional strategies work!!

The biggest clue to me that our Membership Summit was a success was a suggestion from our “class” in
Kings Mountain for a group picture! Now our day was done, and folks were free to reclaim their day. But
the energy and positive vibes were so strong they requested we do this! This is what teamwork and
collaboration look like!!
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Kevin Kendrick



We experienced a fantastic one of many Membership Training Seminars that took place all over the
state on Saturday, Seotember 23. Our awesome leader, District Governor Debb Corbett, facilitated our
session in Charlotte NC. Our club was represented well. Rotary International has had a phenomenal
impact all over the world for many decades and it is important that we maintain the legacy of Service,
Leadership, and Business Networking.
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President Darrell Bonapart



I wanted to acknowledge the work done by my fellow Charlotte Dilworth Rotary member Howard
Castleman in working at NC MedAssist this week. We packed a number of orders for the mobile event in
Johnston County, NC, later this month and solved numerous other problems confronting humanity
including achieving world peace and what was for dinner Tuesday night!
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https://www.facebook.com/charlottedilworthrotary?__cft__[0]=AZWL8zVCJpmZrIcAGHdxE0DGbsA8Zjt7h_u8fJVk3XBEww-P81NNGSGXu4VBQlCG8BymkXkJIKoDFu2wjO3He9CFsHrxAHhhcR_Y2hNqa7WF9IU8greJzTwV-6xXIq3HaHS75Aa4qlQ5QzYxV-0PHb_K&__tn__=-]K-R
https://www.facebook.com/howard.castleman.5?__cft__[0]=AZWL8zVCJpmZrIcAGHdxE0DGbsA8Zjt7h_u8fJVk3XBEww-P81NNGSGXu4VBQlCG8BymkXkJIKoDFu2wjO3He9CFsHrxAHhhcR_Y2hNqa7WF9IU8greJzTwV-6xXIq3HaHS75Aa4qlQ5QzYxV-0PHb_K&__tn__=-]K-R
https://www.facebook.com/NCMedAssist?__cft__[0]=AZWL8zVCJpmZrIcAGHdxE0DGbsA8Zjt7h_u8fJVk3XBEww-P81NNGSGXu4VBQlCG8BymkXkJIKoDFu2wjO3He9CFsHrxAHhhcR_Y2hNqa7WF9IU8greJzTwV-6xXIq3HaHS75Aa4qlQ5QzYxV-0PHb_K&__tn__=-]K-R


 Your Club’s Care & Concern Team has recently been in contact with the following Members and we are
happy to share Member “Updates” and activities below:

75th Anniversary Celebration Committee Members – Thanks so VERY much to the following Club and
Impact Club Member serving on (or assisting in special ways) this important Club Committee:
Angie Rikard, Chair; Hugh Lewis,  Barbara Lewis, David Hodgkins, Donna Hodgkins (wife of David
Hodgkins), Choice Gray (Impact Club), Darrell Bonapart, Jim Stump, Amarja Webb, Dawn Peterson
(Impact Club), Howard Castleman, Joy Rucker, Rosemary Hill, Kay May, Jenny Kendrick, Kevin Kendrick,
Kelly Cates, Rebekah Taff, Allison Burkett (Impact Club)

Cheryl Banks Barber – (Reported by Dave Miller and in his own words) – “Cheryl reported that she is
doing better with her back issues. MRI results reveal that she has lumbar spinal stenosis and has been
referred to a neurosurgeon for a consultation. She and her husband have recently been in Hilton Head
celebrating their 2nd wedding anniversary. Congratulations Cheryl!”

Darrell & Marilyn Bonapart – President Darrell reports that his wife Marilyn is doing much better since
her surgery that she had two weeks ago. She is breathing easier now. She and her family also wish to
thank Dilworth Rotary for the card and support during the recent loss of a close family member.

Allison Burkett – (Impact Club Member) – Jenny Kendrick has reported that Allison has been working
very hard on the fund-raising efforts for the Flight of Honor. As of the time of publication, the Impact
Club has raised almost $4,000.00 (including a Dilworth Club Match of $750.00). Heartiest
“Congratulations” to our Impact Club Membership.

Kelly Cates - (Reported by Bob Teague and in his own words) “Family is well and Promising Pages
continues to grow requiring a lot of time. Son Coleman is excelling in soccer and brother Aiden is gearing
up for the Track season. Another activity is driving lessons for both, who turn 16 in November.” 

Choice Gray – (Impact Club Member) – Choice has been working very hard recently with our Club’s 75th
Anniversary Celebration Committee and on the fundraising efforts for the Flight of Honor. We greatly
appreciate her ongoing leadership, her contributions, and her ideas.

Rosemary Hill – (Reported by Bob Teague and in his own words) “All is well. She is currently involved with
her Tennis club in competition until the middle of October. Go Rosemary! Then, she’s traveling abroad.
She plans to return to club meetings by mid-November.”

Riley Hilsman – (Impact Club Member) – It was great to see Riley at our Club’s regular meeting on
September 16. Riley’s work duties have now worked favorably for his return. Riley introduced our Club to
Zac James, his guest for the meeting. Zac will soon be initiated as a new Impact Club Member (October
6). (Welcome BACK to Riley and Welcome to Zac!)
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By: Our Club’s 2023-2024 Care & Concerns Team Members: Bob
Teague, Dave Miller, David Hodgkins, Barbara Lewis, Hugh Lewis,
Barbara Horstman, John Barringer, and Jim Stump



David & Donna Hodgkins – (In David’s own words) – “Donna & David continue to work at their respective
jobs as well as run the Purple Promise Foundation to End Melanoma. September 9 was the 10th Annual
South End Shuffle 5K which benefits our Foundation. Special thanks to past member Ron Skufca and his
wife Silvia for putting on this excellent event! We are looking forward to an upcoming visit to our oldest
grandson Jonas, now a Freshman at the University of Colorado/Boulder.”

Dewey Jenkins - (Reported by David Hodgkins and in his own words) – “Dewey and Renee are enjoying
Dewey's ‘Semi-retirement’ from Morris-Jenkins. Dewey now has more time for family and other personal
activities. Dewey and Renee just got back from a well-deserved month of August vacation in Italy. He is
hoping to attend our November 9th 75th Anniversary celebration”

Jenny Kendrick – Jenny continues to be very active in a number of vital Rotary endeavors. First, we
GREATLY APPRECIATE your continuing talents and abilities as EDITOR of our DILWORTHIAN! Preparing
this weekly (and very comprehensive) Club newsletter is not an easy task and we thank you for your
dedication and skill in preparing the weekly DILWORTHIAN. It is a very respected publication within our
Rotary District 7680! Both Kevin and Jenny are continuing their babysitting “duties” with their grandson
(and they ALSO celebrated their granddaughter’s first birthday!)  We are also very grateful that Jenny will
be serving as Chief-of-Staff for husband Kevin when he assumes the Governor’s role on July 1, 2024!

Kevin Kendrick – Kevin will become our Rotary International District 7680 Governor for the 2024-2025
Rotary Year. It is a very distinct honor for a Club to have a District Governor and Kevin will be the 4th
District Governor from our Club (Earlier Governors from Dilworth South End Rotary included Jones Pharr,
Jim Stump, and Joe Morris). Kevin has already been a vital and integral part of so many key Rotary
District 7680 leadership activities/initiatives and is busily preparing for major events during his year as
Governor, 2024-2025. Kevin remains very active in our Club’s service projects and community
involvement initiatives.

Frank Kiker - (Reported by Bob Teague and in his own words) “In good health and good spirits; being a
member for 39 years, finds it difficult to attend meetings, including Zoom ( IT issues) and service
projects. He used to live on a few miles from Dilworth Grille but, now lives 9.1 miles from Church.  
Charlotte traffic is a major challenge. He wishes all members good health and happiness.” 

Ed King - (Reported by Bob Teague and in his own words) “Ed reports that all is ‘fine and dandy’ at the
King household. Trish is undergoing Physical Therapy on her shoulder trying to prevent future surgery.
The family members living in Atlanta are also well. The last of grandchildren are now off to college (two
at Auburn). (Sadly, he could just not talk them into coming to his precious UNC Chapel Hill. What a
bummer! I embellished it a little. Writer’s privilege)”

Eric Law – (Reported by Bob Teague and in his own words) “Family doing very well. They are currently
enjoying watching their Granddaughter play Volleyball. Unfortunately, she is out for an injury but will
return to action next week.” 
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Hugh & Barbara Lewis – (Hugh and Barbara Lewis are our Care & Concern Team’s Liaisons to our fine
IMPACT Club Members). Barbara is also recovering from a broken nose, and we wish her a full and
speedy recovery!

Regarding recent Impact Club activities in their own words: “We contacted the Impact Club some time
ago and have maintained communication as they prepare for the Honor Flight. Barbara and I are also in
talks with the Impact leadership about hosting an Honor Flight Celebration Party at our house once the
project is completed.” (Barbara & Hugh – many thanks to both of you for your fine work as our Club’s
Liaisons to our Impact Club offering your friendship and mentoring opportunities!)

Alan Loeser - (Reported by David Hodgkins and in his own words) - “Alan continues to make himself
available to the Red Cross as a part of their emergency response teams. He is enjoying about a month in
Delaware visiting his children and their families and hopes to be back in mid-October.” 

Kay May - (Reported by Barbara Horstmann and in her own words) – “Kay went on a river cruise in late
spring to various sites in Germany. Of all things, it was cold! When she came back to Charlotte, it wasn't
long before she and her two cats went up to the mountains to spend most of the summer.”

Dave Miller – (Reported by Dave Miller and in his own words) – “David & Karen are both doing well.
Karen is still adjusting to new medications related to her stroke several months ago, but all is well. One
child and the grandkids are all also doing well. Grateful is the key word.”

Tom Philson - (Reported by Barbara Horstmann and in her own words) - “Tom provided me with a
revelation that he has been in Rotary 40 years. He said he began working at the hospital and they
encouraged employees to get involved in the community. A friend of his from church invited him to a
Rotary meeting and he has been a faithful member ever since. Tom's wife, Vivian, has a memory
disorder and is gradually getting worse. Vivian is a very sweet person and Tom is a wonderful caregiver
for her. Tom and Vivian have two children who both live out of state. They keep in touch by phone and
periodic visits. They are great people just like their parents!” 

Lorena Prince - Hugh and Barbara report that one of our Impact Club members, Lorena Prince, recently
experienced the loss of her father. “Barbara and I contacted Ms. Prince to convey the Club's condolences
and offer our thoughts and prayers.”

Gus Psomadakis – (Reported by Dave Miller and in his own words) – “Gus Psomadakis is doing well. He
has been dealing with vertigo for a while, but has found a doctor who has helped him. he has had no
problems recently.”
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Ranjit Rawley and Romy Cawood - (Reported by Barbara Horstmann and in her own words) - “I just
finished talking to Ranjit Rawley. I haven't seen him in a long time, so I was able to learn more about him
and Romy. I'll start with Romy because I think her work life is interesting. I knew that Romy was a
Therapist, but what I didn't know is that she works remotely with her clients. She did have an office but
has shifted to working from home. Her working remotely with clients came up during the pandemic and
she has never gone back to an “in-person” format. So, she works from home and Ranjit also works from
home managing real estate for various companies and himself. Romy's parents live in Ohio and are
having health issues. So, Ranjit and Romy are going to have them move to a house next door to them so
they can stay at least part of the year. I think that was very creative for Ranjit and Romy to create that
option for her parents”

Bob Teague – (In his own words) “All’s well for a senior citizen and am in good spirits; my family is all
good doing what young kids with families do these days. Looking forward to our 75th Anniversary Party”.

Kate Richards – (Reported by Barbara Horstmann and in her own words) – “Kate has been helping Karen
and Van Vagianos (a fine former Member of our Club) with their move from a 4-bedroom house to a
much smaller cottage at Sharon Towers. Kate has stored a number of items like glassware, framed
pictures, Persian rugs, etc. Since Karen and Van's dining room table was too big for their new space, Kate
gave her smaller one to Karen and Kate got the bigger dining table which fits beautifully in her house! I
think Kate may have also gotten one rug. In other news, Kate is going to Hilton Head in October.”

Angie Rikard – Angie is recovering from earlier foot surgery and we wish her a very speedy and full
recovery. Angie is also serving in a very important role as the Chair of our Club’s 75th Anniversary
Celebration Committee. Thanks Angie!

Joy Rucker - (Reported by Dave Miller and in his own words) – “Joy has recently spent some time in
Montego Bay, Jamaica. She and her husband Joey were celebrating their recent wedding!!! Heartiest
congratulations and very best wishes are sent to this newly married couple. Joy added that when they
returned, her first task was to handle the 400 emails that she missed while they were away!”

Charlie Seaman – (Reported by David Hodgkins and in his own words) –“Charlie is a Member we can
depend on for our Rotary Projects! However, his work responsibility does not allow him to make our
Friday meetings. We really appreciate the fact that he is always available for projects. Special thanks to
Charlie for working for the Purple Promise Foundation at the Charlotte Pride Festival in mid-August and
for being a dedicated member of the East Blvd. Street Cleanup Crew including our last weekend project!”

Jim & Patsy Stump – Patsy continues her recovery from Rotator Cuff surgery with some continuing
physical therapy. Recovery from Rotator Cuff surgery is often slow and very incremental, and the healing
takes time. She continues with her part-time work with SHOWMAR’S (which she really loves). Thanks to
all for your kind words, thoughts, and prayers.
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If you are aware of Members having special needs, health issues, or other concerns, PLEASE
CONTACT ANY MEMBER OF THE CARE & CONCERNS COMMITTEE listed at the beginning of this
article.
UPDATED Dilworth South End Rotary Club Membership Directories are available. If you would like
one, please let our Club’s Secretary, Rebekah Taff, know if you need a copy or an additional copy,
especially if your contact information has changed or will be changing. THANKS!!

Rebekah Taff – We are very fortunate to have Rebekah as our Club’s Secretary and also want to
recognize her other very key role in keeping our ZOOM option “electronically” on track each week for
Members, guests, and Program Presenters who utilize this option. Rebekah and her husband have also
traveled this summer but are now back home. They have 2 dogs as pets that keep them active. Rebecca
is now finishing up and enjoying her 2nd year in the Real Estate business with Helen Adams Realty.

Special Request For ALL Club Members

TWO IMPORTANT MATTERS:

1.

2.

(From the editor - new membership directories will be made available after October 6, when all
three of our new members will have been initiated.)
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https://c45fb05e-a628-4291-a0f5-1b69e5de3425.usrfiles.com/ugd/c45fb0_7950d1319b3d418fb6610f07cba7be71.pdf


September 30 (9 am - 12 pm): Breath of Life Stroll. Freedom Park, 1908 East Boulevard, Charlotte
(Charlotte North) (see flyer)

September 30 (12 pm - 3 pm): The ANSWER Scholarship Fall Festival, Noble Smoke, 2216 Freedom
Drive, Charlotte (volunteers needed) more details to follow. (see flyer)

October 2 (10 am): BMOF Golf Tournament to support Beds for Kids, The Club at Longview (Meck South)
(see flyer)

October 8 (4 pm - 6 pm): Mini-Golf Fundraiser, High Seas Miniature Golf, Fort Mills (Charlotte North) (see
flyer)

October 10 (7 pm - 8 pm): Rotary 101 via Zoom (see flyer)

October 19 (11:30 am - 1 pm) Charlotte Speech & Hearing Center Anniversary Open House, 741
Kenilworth Ave, Ste 100 (see flyer)

October 21  (11:30 am Zoom): Becoming More Peace-Filled with DEI: Based on RI Philosophy,
Harmonious Rapport with Rotarian Bystander Support (see flyer)

October 21 (9:30 am - 1:30 pm) MeckMIN/JustServe with the Hope Tank Truck (parking lot of the
Southern Comfort Motel at 4419 Tuckaseegee Rd.) (see flyer)

November 9 (6:30 pm - 9:00 pm): Charlotte Dilworth South End Rotary Club Celebrating its 75th
Anniversary, CBI, 4110 Old Pineville Road, Charlotte
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It’s Not too Late to Donate! 

Please make sure to pick Honor Flight from the Drop Down Menu.

Donate Here!

Kevin Kendrick

Rotary strives to improve the quality of life for people around the world and we do that through a
variety of service and social activities. Recently, the Queen City Impact Club, as part of their District grant
funding, held a fundraiser to support veterans and sponsors going on the Queen City Honor Flight. The
fundraiser resulted in not only meeting the required matching amount from the club, but resulted in
approximately $2,500 in additional funds, all of which will be applied to the Queen City Honor Flight.
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We have 6 members and oneWe have 6 members and one

pending member from ourpending member from our

club signed up, but they haveclub signed up, but they have

plenty of spots available.plenty of spots available.

Please consider helping, ifPlease consider helping, if

you can!you can!

https://www.paypal.com/donate/?hosted_button_id=GE4W7LLDGAM26
https://www.queencityhonorflight.org/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0C45AAAF2EA4FD0-answer4#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0C45AAAF2EA4FD0-answer4#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0C45AAAF2EA4FD0-answer4#/


5 5

Mark your calendars for MeckMIN/JustServe upcoming service project on Saturday,
October 21st from 9:30 AM to 1:30 PM with the Hope Tank Truck (parking lot of the

Southern Comfort Motel at 4419 Tuckaseegee Rd.).
 

The 3 areas of service include:
• Cleaning the shower area after each use

• Cleaning the laundry center
• Cleaning the supply table

 
The Hope Vibes Team will guide you through the process.

Details and
Sign Up Here RSVP Here
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https://www.groupraise.com/offer-campaigns/13231?utm_source=offers_promo&utm_medium=social&utm_campaign=krispykreme&utm_content=a
https://www.justserve.org/projects/d6924018-2616-4de1-87cb-7248beb01d77/volunteer-for-the-hope-tank-on-tuckaseegee-with-meckmin%2C-charlotte-nc?shiftId=e0e88a40-472c-4188-adf9-3b35d16b45e5
mailto:mschrader@charlottespeechhearing.com
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